Orange County Association of School Administrators
Board Meeting Minutes
February 18, 2021
Board Members in Attendance

Bob Clark, Dusty Johns, Diana Greer, Matt Turner, Kip Montgomery, Seth Daub, Aleli Vazquez, Amy McHale, Bethany Chappetta, Lukeshia Miller, Monica Gordon, Desiree Hitchmon-Houghton
Welcome:   Meeting began at 8:00AM
Secretary Report- January minutes were approved as written.  
Treasurer report- Kip Montgomery provided financial report and it is on file. 
Committee Reports

Elementary:  Lukeshia shared some concerns highlighted below:

-Five day schedule for the summer for June and July and administrators extra work.  Once again the extra pay mentioned, but Dusty clarified that as salary employees this isn’t something to address with Dr. Vazquez.

-LaunchED tutoring has been challenging not only to find tutors but how to monitor this.

-Administrators who receive advanced degrees (Doctorate) aren’t compensated.  What is the rational behind this if we can ask the district?
-Approving the time for all employees on SAP is very time consuming.  Wondering if there is a way to improve the program’s capability so we can select “all” to approve instead of one at a time.  
-Concern about summer tutoring and the number of students that could be serviced in the building adequately.  If some schools want to invite incoming kindergarteners to help them prepare for school they would have seven grade levels on campus.  Could the 5th graders possibly be serviced in their middle schools?

-Possibility of FSA testing on Saturday has been shared and concerns about how we would get volunteers to come on campus for this and is it even needed now that the window has been extended.

Dusty asked Lukeshia to send him two to three bullets to share with Dr. Vazquez during our meeting.  We want to be mindful of our sessions with her to be productive and solution seeking, not seen as complaining.  
Middle school:  Amy shared that there is the same concern about summer school and how to get enough teachers hired to run it properly.  One concern shared that administrators feel there is a lack of trust for Principals to make the right decisions for their school.  An example is the funding for LaunchED tutoring that may be used for something else.  Some shared that they feel there is a lack of listening to administrators concerns.
High school:  Matt shared that the tutoring plans and documentation to prove that it is working has been overwhelming.  Dusty shared that any senior events that high schools had outlined have all been put on hold and have to be reviewed to see if they are “essential” and if essential reviewed for safety.  High school administrators are concerned about the Social and Emotional needs of these students who will not have opportunities to be celebrated.
Post-secondary:  No report available.
Membership Report:  Monica shared that we have three new members.  Working on sending welcome flyers and will coordinate with Felicia the names so these new members receive their gift cards.
Old Business: 
Update on Panera Bread Gift Card distribution to new members
Felecia was not present but shared that she is waiting for list from Monica to distribute gift cards
OCASA Board Representatives:  2020-2021 Elementary Assistant Principal Representative
Desiree Hitchmon-Houghton from Cypress Springs Elementary was welcomed as the new Elementary Assistant Principal representative for the OCASA board.
Advocate 21- January 25-27 Recap
Dusty shared that FASA put on a great and safe conference.  There were some great opportunities to listen to leaders, including the Chancellor.  He did note that he didn’t feel they got as many opportunities to see and talk to enough of the legislators as years’ past.  Not sure if it was due to COVID.  We saw a decline last year and noticeable this year in opportunities and hopes that improves in future sessions.
New Business:  
FASA Legislative Priorities 2021
Bethany shared FASA’s Legislative Priorities:

1.  Professional Development for administrators.

2. Raise General Revenue by collecting of internet sales tax revenues to ensure parity and increase funds.
3. Vaccination priority for educators.
4. Early learning and VPK to ensure successful starts.
5. Accountability issues with COVID 19 and recommendations to provide better supports and intervention to achieve student learning goals. Hold educators harmless.

Adjourned at 8:53AM
Next Meeting on March 25, 2021 at 8:00AM-virtual

